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AN ACT
TO STRENGTHEN THE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNMENT CORPORATE COUNSEL, BY RE­

DEFINING, EXPANDING STRENGTHENING, RATIONALIZING AND FURTHER 
PROFESSIONALIZING ITS ORGANIZATION, UPGRADING EMPLOYEE BENEFITS AND

APPROPRIATING FUNDS THEREFOR

EXPLANATORY NOTE

From its creation as a mere division under the Department of Justice during the 
Commonwealth Period, the Office of the Government Corporate Counsel (OGCC) has grown 
over the years into a distinct and strategic office which oversees and addresses the legal 
concerns of approximately 600 government-owned and -controlled corporations, government 
instrumentalities exercising corporate powers, government financial institutions and government 
corporate entities, their subsidiaries and corporate offsprings.

Executive Order No. 292, otherwise known as the Administrative Code of 1987, has 
defined the mandate of the OGCC, declaring that the OGCC shall act as the “principal law 
office” of all government corporations, and shall exercise control and supervision over all legal 
departments or divisions thereof maintained separately. Subsequent executive issuances 
further strengthened and enhanced the OGCC’s mandate and responsibilities over the legal 
affairs of the various government corporations.

In fact, the escalating demands of government corporate activities and transactions 
coupled with legal developments further underscore the importance of the OGCC’s mandate. 
Records show that the OGCC responds to and handles a sizable number of requests for legal 
advice and cases per year, in addition to the performance of its adjudicatory and other 
functions. Based on DOJ data, there are only fifty-seven (57) lawyer positions in the OGCC, 
handling 4,211 cases in 2015.

The proposed measure therefore seeks to strengthen the OGCC by increasing the 
number of its personnel and, at the same time, adjusting their compensation and benefits 
correspondingly to ensure that their organization shall be able to adapt to the changing 
conditions of and increasing demand for legal service. Suffice it to say that government officials 
and employees entrusted with the legal concerns of government corporations need to be 
properly equipped with the necessary training and preparations and, at the same time, be 
adequately compensated to effectively fulfill their duties and obligations to the State and the 
Filipino people.

In view of the foregoing reasons, the expeditious approval of this proposed bill is 
earnestly sought.
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